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It ôs that time of year again ï 
Confederate Memorial Day 

services and District meetings.  
We Mississippi Daughters have 
been traveling from one end of the 
state to another to attend meetings 
and lay wreaths ï all to honor our 
forefathers who fought for the 
Confederacy. 

 March 5 found me in 
Richmond to attend the Spring 
Board.  Besides getting to be there 
with all of the other members from 
around the United States, Iôm 
always happy to see fellow 
Mississippians which this year 

included our own Registrar 
General Frances Woodruff and the 
Nathan Bedford Forrest Chapter 
422 President Elaine Bullock-
Arnold.   Her living in Maryland 
makes for a convenient trip to 
Richmond.  We learned of new 
activities in our General 
Organization and were treated to a 
delicious lunch.  Yôall all need to 
go sometimes.  The UDC 
Memorial Building is magnificent, 
and supplies can be bought and 
picked up right there!  I brought 
home several General Minutes 
books and new Handbooks! 

 After a few days to relax 
and arrive home, I started 
downloading, had printed (and 
reprinted), and collated all of the 
reports and information for the 
Presidentsô packets.  No small 
feat!  During the travel to Corinth 
for the District I meeting, we made 
stops in Macon, Okolona, and 
Oxford ï have to get those 
pictures.  The ladies of Corinth 
welcomed us on March 19.  It was 
my pleasure to explain, with the 
help of Division Officers and 
Chairmen, the Presidentsô packets 
to the Presidents and members 
who were there and install the new 
District I Officers.   We drove back 
home via Hwy 45 and stopped at 
Lauderdale to find the Lauderdale 
Springs Cemetery. 

 Next stop was to the 
District II meeting in Greenville on 
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Presidentõs Message, cont. 

April 2, but not before a trip to the B.B. King Museum 
in Indianola.  This is another place yôall need to put 
on your bucket list, along with the new GRAMMY 
Museum in Cleveland.  Those visits were aside from 
all of the monument stops in that area ï Greenville, 
Cleveland, Greenwood, Carrollton, and Winona.  
Once again, I explained the Presidentsô packets to 
the members with the help of the Officers and 
Chairmen who were in attendance and installed the 
new Officers. 

 While we were in the area, we stayed two 
nights at the Holiday Inn Express in Greenwood, 
which will be the hotel base for our Convention.  I 
especially wanted to visit the Confederate Memorial 
Building where we will have our Division Convention 
on September 22-24.  Several of the District II ladies 
met me there and toured me around.  They told me 
of a direct route from the hotel to the building (weôll 
explain).  

 From there, we traveled on Monday April 4 
to Louisville to the Winston Guards 2643 meeting at 
Lake Tiak OôKhata.   I presented the program and 
installed the new Officers. Thank you, Frances, for 
twisting my arm.   

 Just because I canôt resist attending a UDC 
meeting, we traveled up the road to Tupelo on 
Tuesday April 5th to attend the meeting of the John 
J. Hart 2443 Chapter.  This is the second time I have 
met with these ladies!  On our way to Pickwick, we 
traveled up through Baldwyn and to the old 
Tishomingo Courthouse in Jacinto.   

 Of course, the main reason for me to be in 
the northeast section of Mississippi was to travel to 
the April 9th memorial service at the new Mississippi 
Monument at Shiloh,  During the October 10, 2015 
unveiling, we UDC members were not ñallowedò to 
speak.  Well, this time we, along with our SCV 
brothers, spoke and lay wreaths at the Confederate 
trench of mass graves.  Nearly 300 people were 
there to share in this moving experience. 

 And onward to the District III meeting at 
Beauvoir on April 16, hosted by my own Biloxi  
Beauvoir 623 Chapter.  Once again, I explained the 
Presidentsô packets, with the help of the Division 
Officers and Chairmen, and installed the new 
Officers. 

 Iôm so glad that we kept the District set-up in 
our Division.  I especially, and several others, said 
that they enjoy attending these meetings and visiting 
with members who may never get to attend a 
Division Convention or a Division Workshop.  Next 
year we will have the Division Workshop either in 
March or very early April in the Jackson area.  There 
will also be District meetings -- time and place 
arranged through the Chairmen, Division Vice 
President, and Presidents of the Districtôs Chapters. 

 Thereôs so much of which to remind you.   I 
have sent an e-mail to Chapter Presidents and many 
others about this upcoming election year.  Please 
think about running for a Division Office or who you 
might have in mind for an Officerôs position.  We will 
be electing a new President, Vice President, Second 
Vice President, Third Vice President, Recording 
Secretary, Treasurer, Registrar, Historian, and 
Recorder of Military Service Awards.  Remember 
also, that if you are not ready for a Division Office, be 
thinking of a Committee Chairman position you might 
want (yes, itôs the responsibility of the Division 
President to ask members to do this). 

 Chapter Presidents, please have your 
Presidentsô packets back to me by August 1.  If you 
have any questions about these reports, please 
contact the appropriate Officer or Chairman.  Iôll have 
the company bed cleared for sorting and my spread 
sheet ready to check off your Chapterôs reports.    Itôs 
especially important to have a listing of your new 
Chapter Officers to Division Recording Secretary 
Sandy Gaddis and to me.  This will be a big help to 
the new President when it comes time to prepare a 
new Handbook. 

 Before this message goes to press, there will 
be more Confederate memorial services and 
meetings to attend.  Thank you all for the invitations.  
Iôm just sorry that I have not been able to attend 
every event. 

 Keep up the good work!!   Hope to see yôall in 
Greenwood! 

      
 Confederately, 

      
 Janice E. Strohm, President 

 Mississippi Division 

 United Daughters of the Confederacy 

(Continued from page 1) 
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On  Saturday, April 9, 2016, the MS Division 
UDC was well represented by 17 Chapters 

at the Shiloh Memorial Service at Shiloh National 
Battlefield in Tennessee. It was held at the new 
Mississippi Monument and honored all Mississippians 
that fought at Shiloh.  This event was a joint service 
by MS Division Sons of Confederate Veterans and 
United Daughters of the Confederacy.  

 

MS Division President Janice Strohm spoke at the 
service and reminded us all to remember our 
Ancestors whether they fought at Shiloh or other  

 

battlefields across the South.  Author and Southern 
Gentleman Grady Howell gave a riveting speech on 
the 6th Mississippi, of which his ancestor was an 18-
year-old member.  Seventy percent of this unit 
suffered fatalities at Rhea Field. President Strohm 
laid a wreath for the MS Division UDC, after which 
several UDC Chapters also laid wreaths.   

 

After the service, many SCV and UDC members 
enjoyed a delicious lunch at Hagyôs Catfish Hotel at 
Shiloh on the banks of the Tennessee River. 

Linda McGan  

and her husband 

Pam Mauldin, 

featured 

speaker at 

Shiloh, April 

2016 

Registrar General Frances Woodruff at Shiloh 

Christina Thornton, 

featured speaker 

at Shiloh, April 

2016  

Cynthia Blalock and Dorothy Herron 
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We , as Sons and Daughters, meet here today on this sacred ground at Shiloh to remember what 
happened here 154 years ago and what we 
commemorated six months ago.  Our Mississippi soldiers 
finally received some of what was due them. This 
monument was dedicated to the soldiers from the great 
state of Mississippi who fought valiantly on these grounds 
during those April days, many of them losing their lives. 

     Although that first morningôs efforts would be 
overshadowed by a withdrawal of the 
Confederate troops the next day, no 
one can take away the valor of the 3rd 
Mississippi on the morning of April 6, 
1862 and the charge of the 6th 
Mississippi through the Union line ï 
charging again and again until the unit 
collapsed and retreated in disorder 
leaving 300 of its 425 men on the field, 
and until the retreat of the Army of the 
Mississippi into their beloved State 
following its defeat on April 7.   

     Mississippians fought valiantly on 
the battlefield on the banks of the 
Tennessee River during the Battle of 
Pittsburg Landing.  Whether artillery, 
cavalry, or infantry, these 
Mississippians gave it their all.  
Therefore, it is only appropriate that 
we gather here today to honor them:  
Stanfordôs Mississippi Battery, Blytheôs 
Infantry Regiment, Smithôs Mississippi 
Battery, Lindsayôs 1st Mississippi Cavalry, the 2nd 
Confederate Infantry Regiment, 3rd Confederate Infantry, 
Brewerôs Mississippi and Alabama Cavalry Battalion, 
Vaidenôs Mississippi Battery of Light Artillery, Byrneôs 
Battery, the 5th Mississippi, the 7th Mississippi, the 9th 
Mississippi, the 10th Mississippi, the 6th Mississippi, the 
3rd Mississippi Battalion, the Jefferson Mississippi Flying 
Artillery, the 15th Mississippi, the 22nd Mississippi, Pettus 
Mississippi Flying Artillery, Warren Light Artillery, and Wirt 
Adamsô Mississippi Regular Cavalry. 

     All through this great battlefield we see monuments, 
both Union and Confederate, placed by descendants of the 
men who fought here.  Each monument has its own history 
ï whether placed to honor a battalion, company, general, 
or an entire stateôs troops.  Union monuments from Illinois, 
Indiana, Iowa, Wisconsin, Ohio, Pennsylvania, Minnesota, 
and Michigan grace this battlefield.   The first Confederate 
monument was erected to Batesôs Second Tennessee and 

dedicated in 1903.  Others followed from Alabama, 
Arkansas, Louisiana, Texas, Kentucky, Missouri, 
Tennessee, and the Wheeler Monument, but the most 
impressive is the UDC Monument dedicated in 1917. 

     Through many years of work by dedicated people, our 
Mississippi troops were finally honored to have their 
monument dedicated on October 10, 2015.  

     As we drive through this and other battlefields of this 
war, we stop at these monuments to read the inscriptions 
and to take pictures.  These pictures may be for mementos 

or for a scrapbook.  We may 
need these pictures to help us 
remember our trip and to 
reinforce our study of the 
battlefield.  But our main 
purpose should be to ask 
ourselves a question. 

     What mean these stones?  
From the Book of Joshua 
comes from the story of the 
Israelites crossing over the 
Jordon River to enter the 
Promised Land.  God directed 
Joshua to tell a representative 
of each of the twelve tribes to 
take a stone from the middle of 
the river from around the area 
where the priests stood with the 
Ark of the Covenant.  These 
twelve stones were formed into 
a memorial to commemorate 
this historical crossing. ñIn the 

future when your descendants ask their parents, ówhat do 
these stones mean?ô tell them, óIsrael came over this 
Jordan on dry landô.ò Joshua 4: 21-22.   
     Just as the children of Israel, we too can ask this 
question, ñWhat mean these stones.ò  This monument tells 
the story ï who these soldiers were, in which regiments 
they fought, who remembers them, why their memory 
needs to be kept.  These soldiers were a part of our legacy.    
We as Sons and Daughters are never to let the memory of 
these men die.  We are to keep telling the story to our 
children and grandchildren so they can tell theirs.   Let us 
never forget.  

   

 

Rhea Field, Mississippi Monument 

Shiloh National Battlefield 

April 9, 2016 

SHILOH MEMORIAL SERVICE  
Speech given by  

President Janice E. Strohm, MS Division UDC  
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F 
irst of all, I wish to thank the three 
Chapters that submitted the applications 
for Division and General scholarships.  
The applications for the General 

scholarships were mailed to the Second Vice-
President General prior to the April 15th deadline.  
The applications for the Division Scholarships will 
be evaluated by a committee composed of a 
member from each District, and the recipients will 
be announced in the next issue of Our Heritage.  

  

In addition to encouraging support for scholarships, 
the duties of the Division Second Vice-President 
include oversight of the Holloman Cup Award.  A 
revised rating sheet has been included in your 
Presidentôs package.  Please destroy any old forms 
and make sure this form is the one submitted for 

judging.  Look for the date on the form.  It should 
read 2015-2016 at the top.  Last year, the  

competition for this award was amazing, and I  

cannot wait to see what the Mississippi Daughters 
accomplished this year. 

  

I am pleased to report that according to the Division 
Treasurer, the Rebecca Hamner Memorial 
Scholarship fund currently is slightly over $10,000.  
However, the fund still has not reached the amount 
where the scholarship can be awarded.  I 
encourage all members and Chapters to continue 
to make donations.  Consider making a donation in 
recognition of someone you know who is 
graduating this year. The first such donation has 
come from Mrs. Karen Chrisman, Second Vice-
President, Putnam Darden Chapter 2242, in honor 
of her grandson, Blake Shem Miller, great-great-
great-great grandson of Asa Waller, Madison Lt. 
Artillery, Mississippi, CSA.  

Second Vice President 
Rebecca F. 

W 
e now have a new Chapter in the 
Mississippi Division!  Yay!  Brice's 
Crossroads Chapter 2714 was chartered 
on April 8.  These indeed are happy 

times.  You ladies across our Division have kept me 
busy.  Thank you and keep those papers coming.  
 
We continue to see the same problems.  Remember 
that we no longer have to show marriages, but 
everything else is the same.  We still prove the ladies 
and gentlemen.  If you list a name, date, and place, 
please prove it.  No Registrar wants to see a lot of 

things in parentheses.  Show us where you got those 
items.  And also remember blank or empty lines on 
page 2 are a no-no!  No blank lines.  Do the work and 
find proof.  
 
I am glad to assist you in finding things if you need it.  
Just give me a call or drop me an e-mail, and I will 
gladly assist you.  I am not perfect, and I don't expect 
you ladies to be either, but working together we can 
accomplish great things.  
 
The Registrar General asks us all to be careful on 
typing dates, such as 1872 instead of 1972.  She 
said it is hard to die before being born!  Sometimes I 
wonder.  Guess that comes to us grandmas! 

Registrar 
Pam Mauldin 

Recorder of Military Service Awards 
Carole Gospodnetich 

I have a couple of chapters that will be giving out seven medals in the next two months: two in April 
and five in June, six Cross of Military service, and two National Defense medals. 
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A 
pril was Confederate History Month and I 
hope everyone was able to attend at least one 
Confederate Memorial Day Service.   I have 

had the pleasure of attending several myself and 
have thoroughly enjoyed each and every one of 
them.  I also have thoroughly enjoyed going to all the 
District Annual Meetings this year.  We have a 
GREAT group of ladies in our MS Division. 

 

As of today, I have 
not received anything 
for the MS Division 
Scrapbook.  Please 
send me any pictures 
or news article that 
you would like to go 
in the scrapbook as 
soon as your chapter 

hosts an event.  Remember the DEADLINE is August 
31, 2016.  I will not accept anything after the deadline. 
You do not have to wait until the end of the year to 
send in your information.   On the back of the picture 
please write the name of the people in the photo, the 
date it was taken, and where it was taken. 

 

We have fewer chapters sending in newsletters this 
year.  Remember if your chapter publishes a 
newsletter please send me a copy.  The only way I 
know that your chapter is doing a newsletter is if I 
receive a copy.  I want everyone that deserves an 
award to receive one at convention.  

 

The MS Division High School Essay Contest is over 
for this year.  The winner of the High School Essay 
Contest is Alex Rowland who is a 15-year-old 
10th grader of Kossuth High School in Corinth, 
MS.  Alex did an outstanding job on his essay on 
ñAfrican Americans in the War Between the 
Statesò.  He will receive his award during the award 
ceremony at his school.  The winner of the Jr. High 
Essay goes to Ryan Caviness who is a 13-year-old 
8th grader at Falkner Middle School.  Ryan also did 
an outstanding job on the topic of ñA Soldiers 

Lifeò.  The sponsoring Chapter for both young men 
was Gen. M. P. Lowery 1608 Blue Mountain. 

 

The Historian General 2016 Topics for the Member 
Only Essays are: 

¶ ñHistory of the UDC in Arkansasò 

¶ ñWomen in War: Soldiers and Spies 

¶ ñThe War Between the States: A Conflict of 
Argumentsò 

¶ ñThe Roles of Catholic Priests Serving in 
Natchitoches Parish Louisiana at the Beginning of 
the War Between the Statesò 

¶ ñThe Battle of Nash Farm, Hampton, Georgiaò 

¶ ñTwo Daughters Who Made a Difference 

¶ ñGames the Children Played 1861-1865ò 

¶ ñThe impact of General Joseph E. Johnstonôs 
Military Occupation of Dalton, Georgia, for 70 
days in 1864ò 

¶ ñMiss Mildred Lewis Rutherford: Her Contributions 
to the Georgia Divisionò 

¶ ñThe Unexpected Role of Churches and Clergy 
During 1861-1865ò 

¶ ñThe Nancy Hartôs of LaGrange Georgiaò 

¶ ñThe Role Nurses Played During the War 
Between the Statesò 

¶ ñRodney Mississippi, During the War Between the 
States; What Event Occurred There on Sunday, 
September 13, 1863?ò 

¶ ñMildred Lewis Rutherford and Her Efforts to 
Preserve Confederate historyò 

¶ ñA 20th Century Artist, No Longer Living, Who 
Portrayed our Confederate Historyò 

 

I look forward to reading all of 
your essays for the Historian 
General Easy Contest.  The 
deadline for you to submit your 
essay to me is August 1, 2016.  I 
have to have them to Historian 
General by September 1, 
2016. Thank you each and every 
one for your hard work and dedication to our MS 
Division UDC. 

Historian 
Lynda McKinney 
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L adies, y'all have done a 
fantastic job sending in your 
reports and lists of your officers for 
the Minutes Books. Thank you for 
your hard work.  I hope it will 
continue for the 2016 Minutes book.  

  

The 2015 Minutes book is completed, and hopefully 
everyone who is supposed to get a copy has received 
it.  Some copies had to be mailed, so they may not 
have been received but they are on the way. 

 

There are some new items available in the 2015 
Minutes book.  One of these is the Mississippi 
Division Scholarship Rules/Guidelines listed under 
Important Information, thanks to our Division 2nd Vice 
President.  Also under Important Information, we have 
updates on the Remittances and Supplies.  Our forms 
are now online at the UDC General hqudc.org 
website.  We no longer have to order or buy our forms 
from the Business Office.  Our Officers Manuals my 
also be accessed and downloaded from the UDC 
General website at no charge.  The addresses and 
emails of the Mississippi Division website and the 
UDC Business Office are listed.  As usual the names, 
addresses, telephone numbers and emails of our 
Officers, Committee Chairman, General Officers, 
Division Bylaws, etc., and other important information 
is included in our Minutes. 

 

Check this out in your Minutes Books, and share the 
information with your members. I do have a limited 
number of extra copies if anyone needs one at the 
cost of $10.00 which goes to the Division Treasurer.  
Contact me for a copy, thanks. 

 

As always, there are some errors and if you see any 
please let me know.  I will send out a correction by 
email so you can correct it in your Minutes.  Three 

corrections I know about are: page 22 
under Benevolent Activities, Sallie Roberts' 
telephone number should be 601-888-6827; 
on page 7, Lynda McKinney, Historian, 
telephone number should be 662-230-2795; 
and Tina Johnston, Corresponding 
Secretary address is 11412 Old Fort Bayou 
Road, Vancleave, MS 39565-8489.  Sorry, 
ladies.  Members please correct those in 
your books. 

 

These I need from you for the 2016 Minutes Book: 

¶ List of new Chapter officers immediately 

¶ List of newly elected District Officers and the 
Districts' Minutes 

 

Please send all reports electronically by email to me 
sandyg2561@gmail.com.  Send reports in Microsoft 
Word program format or a compatible document.  Do 
not send as PDF format.  Check your word count 
allowed for reports:  Division President, 800 words; 
Division Officers, 500 words; Committee Chairman, 
300 words; District reports, 300 words; Chapter 
reports, 400 words; Clubs, 250 words.   

 

Deadline for 2016 Annual Reports is August 31, 2016, 
or sooner if possible.  Every Division officer, Chapter 
President, Committee Chairman, Club President, and 
CofC Director should always send the Division 
Recording Secretary a copy of your end-of-year 
written report, as well as a list of Chapter Officers on 
the Chapter Officer Report form available on the UDC 
General website, hqudc.org, Members page, under 
Resources.  You can download the form and type 
information on it and save it on your computer.  This 
is easier to do and keep for future references. 

 

I appreciate your help on making our Mississippi 
Division Minutes the best they can be. This also helps 
to guide our new members and for them to 
understand the processes of our UDC.  Thanks. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
me or a Division Officer.  

Recording Secretary 
Sandy Gaddis 


